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OUR 26th YEAR

GMTA Has National Brass Winner

Donald L. Strand

GMTA takes great pride in
announcing the honor received by
Donald L. Strand when he was
declared the national winner in the
Brass Division of the MTNA Collegiate
Artist Competition, April 2, in Seattle,

Washington.
Donald, a junior at the University of
Georgia, presented the following

program in the auditions:
Vaughn-Williams: Concerto for Bass
Tuba

Telemann: Sonata

Lebedev: Concert Allegro

Reck: Five Studies for Tuba Alone

Wilder: Suite No. 1 (“Effie Suite”)
Donald’s accompanist for the auditions
was Peggy A. Randolph, Independent
Music Teacher, Athens.

The son of Mr. and Mrs. Albert
Strand of Austell, Georgia, Donald is
a band scholarship student at the
University of Georgia. He has
performed with the 1973 Georgia

All-State Band and the 1974 Georgia
All-State Orchestra. He was a soloist
with the Univeristy Symphonic Band
in 1977 and will be performing the
Vaughn-Williams Tuba Concerto with
the University Orchestra on April 26,
1979.

Donald is a student of Dr. David M.
Randolph, an Assistant Professor at
the University of Georgia, where he
teaches tuba, brass chamber music,
and music literature, and is a member
of the University of Georgia Brass
Quintet. Dr. Randolph holds the
Bachelor of Music degree from West
Virginia University, and the Master of
Music and the Doctor of Musical Arts
degrees, as well as the Performer’s
Certificate, from the Eastman School
of Music. His teachers have been
Reginald Fink, Donald Knaub, and
Cherry Beauregard. He has been a
member of the Abbey Brass Guild of
West Virginia University, the American
Wind Symphony, the Rochester Brass
Quintet, the Eastman Wind Ensemble,
and the United States Army Band
(Washington, D.C.).

GMTA extends congratulations to
Donald and to Dr. Randolph!

Dr. David M. Randolph

Certification

Adjusting to changed situations is
surely the mark of a vital organization.
Consequently the structure of our
Certification Commitiee is being
altered.

Since 1962 GMEA and GMTA have
had a Joint Committee on Certifi-

cation. For these many vyears this
relationship has been helpful and
necessary. However, as MTNA

developed a stronger national certifi-
cation program, the necessity for a
Joint Committee relationship became
increasingly questionable. This year
the disbanding of the Joint Committee
has been approved by the executive
boards of both organizations.

GMTA members give many thanks
to the Joint Committee on Certifi-
cation members who worked so
diligently through the years to make
our certification program strong and
valuable. To list all of these member
might make it possible to omit one
name, so special thanks are given to
the final committee members with the
organization by whom they were
appointed.

Michael A. McDowell, Chairman

............. GM}'A
Anne D. Gainey, Secretary

.............. GMTA

Nona Randall .......... GMTA

Mary Jean Simmons . . . .. GMEA

John Huxford .. ........ GMEA
The secretary, Anne Gainey, is
continuing to function! and help

through June to insure continuity of
the program. She is invaluable in
assisting our 22 certification candidates
to complete their examination.

Certification exams will be held on
May 12 and 13 at Agnes Scott
College. There will be 15 candidates.

There are two certification awards
by Masters Degree and one by
reciprocity.

This year for the first time there will
be an area examination. There will be
six persons examined for certification
in Savannah on May 19.

(Continued on page 7)



A Message From The
President

Betty Nolting

Do you want to see camellia
bushes as tall as a house — or
rhododendron in bright reds and
lemon vyellows? Then go to
Seattle in early April. It is
beautifull Rex Whiddon, John
O’Brien, and | took a tour on
our first day and were enthralled
by the beauty of the city. Ed
Riley, Despy Karlas, and Peggy
Randolph were on programs at
the convention.

The best thing about a
National Convention is the
exchange of ideas between
teachers and between State
Presidents. There was one
three-hour meeting at which
State Presidents shared interest-
ing developments in their own
states. Georgia was particularly

called upon by President Nadine
Dresskell to state how we had
almost doubled our membership
in two vyears. Of course, 1
bragged about Rex Whiddon and
his administration!

New level achievement tests
for piano students are being
written by Nadine Dresskell.
Level IV achievement tests will
be sent to each local president.
These are valuable guides for
every teacher.

Let's have GMTA members
flood the next National Con-
vention in Washington, D.C., in
1980. We will have a committee
to investigate chartered bus and
chartered plane possibilities.

Betty Nolting

Spring Piano
Auditions

Sue Morris, Chairman

Thanks are due to the many people
who worked to make the Spring
Auditions such a success. Special
recognition is given to Sylvia Ross for
her many hours of getting rooms set
up and in order for the auditions —
what would we do without her.!.! B.
J. Sutherland did the Theory Test this
year. And an excellent job she did!!

There were a total of 300 entrants
in the Spring Keyboard Auditions this
vear with 14 chapters represented.
Let's strive to have all chapters
represented next year.

Names of the finalists and alternates
are listed on page 3. These winners
will compete in the Fall Auditions to
be held November 9, 10, at Clayton
Junior College, Morrow.

State and National
Dues Payable
July 1

MTNA membership renewal state-
ments are mailed from the national
office to reach each member by June
1. Be sure to include this form with
your check for State and National
dues, made out to GMTA, to:

Mrs. Eugene Coburn
2745 Foley Drive
Columbus, Georgia 31906

Dues are as follows:

Single: $12.00 National
$10.00 State

Dual (Husband/Wife):
$18.00 National
$14.00 State

Student: $3.00 National
$2.00 State

Georgia State University's Department of Music offers the guidance of a distinguished faculty,
the resources of a large university located in the Southeast's most prominent center of the
cultural arts, and the superb facilities of a modern $6 million art and music complex.

Numerous opportunities are provided for performance in a large variety of large and small
ensembles. Students can experience an excellent series of faculty and guest artist concerts
and wide range of seminars, lectures, and symposia in all areas of music, featuring nationally
known artists, teachers and clinicians.

BMU — concentrations in performance, theory, history & literature and music education.
MMU — concentrations in performance, theory, music education and choral conducting.

Local association dues are to be
paid to LOCAL TREASURER who
will inform you of amount and

DEPARTMENT OF MUSIC, GEORGIA STATE UNIVERSITY deacing for paping local ducs:

UNIVERSITY PLAZA, ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303, (404) 658-2349

“ Georgla State University is an equal educational opportunity institution and is an equal
opportunity/ affirmative action employer in compliance with Title IX and other civil rights

laws.”

Please note: On your membership
renewal statement there will appear a
space for you to indicate your local
association dffiliation.


































